
 
 

Chapter Board Draft Meeting Minutes 
Virtual 

via Teams Conference Call 
August 13, 2021 

 

Call to Order:   7 a.m. Tony Roos  

Board Member Attendance 
  Present Absent 

Tony Roos President X* 
 

John Lewis President-elect 
 

X 
Ashley Cantlon Secretary X*  
Tim Blackwood Treasurer X*  
Dan Boss National Delegate  X 
Mike Bisset Immediate Past President X*  
Chase Welborn  Director X*  
Russ Norton Director X*  
Doug Singer Director X*  
Shannon Williams Director X*  
Krey Younger Director X*  
Lieden Cook Director X*  
Terry Song Foundation Liaison  X 

       

* Present via Conference Call 

              

Action Items are shown in bold italicized font 
 
Guests: Maggie Vohs 

 
Chapter Board Business/Updates 
 
Reviewed email from Brice (Roseburg PW director) regarding COVID situation in 
Roseburg. Delta variant is causing surge in cases that could affect ability to hold 
conference. 

Maggie summarized protocols and procedures put in place by Seven Feathers, 
ramifications of cost. 

Contract: 

- Conference at Seven Feathers – owe $22K for cancellation – inflates to $33 fee 
Sept. 5th 

- Short school at Agate Beach Best Western – cancellation owe $39K 



- Force majeure clauses don’t kick in since Governor hasn’t mandated shutdown. 
- Guidelines from APWA National that would kick in for added measures that 

would be required  
o Norton: What if National prevented the gathering? 
o Maggie: They only have requirements for how to conduct in person 

gatherings. In person plans need to be submitted to National.  
o In Washington they’ve created their own COVID protocols for mask 

guidelines for attendees and presenters. Need the facilities to put all 
protocols in place to be in compliance with National. This includes how 
staff operates around and within the conference. 

- Roos: would likely need to collect vaccination records  
o Maggie: would need to keep database of records for a year 
o Roos: this isn’t collecting cards, it’s on the honor system – people would 

say whether or not they’ve been vaccinated. 
- Williams: National hasn’t asked about vaccinations yet for PWX 

o Tony: they probably will upon arrival 
- Vohs: Washington is moving forward with Fall conference in person in Yakima 

the week after Oregon’s conference. 
o Went to Seven Feathers a couple of weeks ago – have never had state 

restrictions before, not following any type of distancing, protocols, etc. 
- Maggie: business with tribal lands can be a little different in terms of contracting. 

Would need to engage to find out. 
- Singer: when do we need to make a decision? 

o Maggie: There are cut off dates for different levels of fees – every day we 
wait gives the venue less time to sell space. 
 Recommend to wait until Sept. 6th to make decision to see how 

labor day holiday goes.  
 Things keep changing  

- Bisset: What is sense of what we’d need to do if Roseburg can’t commit to 
helping with conference? 

o Maggie: would need some help, but we have done conferences without 
local organizers before. Still having committee meetings as if conference 
will be in person, discussing details. Having some supply chain issues with 
gifts, etc. Will need to adjust expectations for registrations – may need to 
lower number of attendees allowed to account for distancing.  

- Roos: Jenifer reached out to speakers – they still mostly feel comfortable doing in 
person presentation with some hesitations. If protocols were implemented may 
be more comfortable.  

- Maggie: one of the most difficult decisions is that we don’t want to invite people 
to a potential super spreader event – but we don’t know if it will be one. 

- Roos: any opportunity to have outside dining at venue? Can they put up a tent? 
o Maggie: probably a fee associated - $5K? Not sure what capabilities are 
o Tony: can we space tables apart? 

 Maggie: we’re maxed out at this point. 



- Singer: really excited to get back to in person conferences this year, but still 
doesn’t seem like having a conference at the casino in a little over a month would 
be advisable. 

- Bisset: difficult to know what agencies will support – is there a way to send 
survey out to poll attendees about comfort level?  

- Maggie: if we do a survey, let’s keep it to no more than 7 questions? Different 
story for other programs like street maintenance and collections – those 
attendees don’t have much of a say whether they can go or not. Survey wouldn’t 
satisfy both conference and street maintenance.  

- Roos: would be good to send reminder to Chapter regarding awards applications 
deadline along with link to survey.  

- Norton: may be reluctance to attend, but if we do conduct conference we’ll be 
reducing value due to protocols that would be in place. Many won’t attend on 
personal preference due to protocols – trying to force in-person conference 
through these requirements would decrease main value of conference. 

- This sentiment was echoed by others as well. 
- Younger: no physical way to actually follow requirements 100% of the time, 

which means we’d try our best but they likely wouldn’t be all that affective.  
- Williams: conflicted – would like to trust that adults will follow protocols – should 

find out size of space  
- Blackwood: preference to follow National’s protocols and proceed. Hard to say 

what could happen between now and then, things could change.  
- Maggie: this is the most challenging part of this discussion – things keep 

changing and we don’t have enough information to be able to make the decision. 
- Norton: how quickly can we pivot to a virtual conference? Within a week? 

o Maggie: don’t know 
- Maggie: Would like to post something on website as an update to our status – 

people are asking what’s going on since it says we’ll be in person right now.  
- Roos: could we entertain the idea of testing prior to event as an added protocol? 

o Maggie: what does proof look like? Electronic affirmation? 
- Maggie: let’s pull 3-5 questions together for poll, add note to website, and see 

what happens.  
- Roos: if we wait until Sept. 5th would 3 weeks be enough for registration?  
- What is decision date for collections school? 

o Maggie to double check – may be straight $39K regardless – may be 
negotiable due to our long-standing relationship with them. Not sure. 

- Maggie: could we have consultants sponsor/provide Teams or Zoom license to 
support additional tracks for conference and street maintenance classes? We 
could buy a 3rd? 

- Roos: thoughts on opening registration over the next couple of weeks? 
o No opposition 
o Will send out survey along with announcement of registration and awards 

applications reminders. 


